


A Message from our Chairman and President 

On behalf of the Board of Directors of the St. Marys Methodist Church Foundation, Inc. we are 
privileged to present the 2023 Annual Report. The purpose of this report is to provide a brief 
summary of our year-end financial status and a summary of our grant making activities during 
2023. The Foundation invested approximately $1.5 million in grants during 2023 to 
organizations working in southeast Georgia and Methodist organizations working in South 
Georgia.  

These organizations were selected based on their capacity to achieve specific outcomes and to 
improve the capacity of individuals to become self-sustainable. Each organization has developed 
viable plans for its own organizational sustainability and works collaboratively with other 
organizations in pursuit of its mission. 

 Additionally, the Foundation provided second year funding of the $200,000 per year, 4-year 
partnership with Partners Worldwide in support of Nicaragua Asociacion Pueblos en Accion 
Comunitaria (APAC), a Nicaraguan organization established in 1996. Since 2014, APAC has 
served as one of Partner’s Worldwide Local Community Institutions  in Nicaragua. APAC’s 
mission is to transform the reality of unemployment and poverty that prevails in Nicaragua’s 
rural areas by implementing socioeconomic development models based on Good Agricultural 
Practices and business training.  

We believe these activities reflect well upon our role as a supporting organization to the St. 
Marys Methodist Church and our mission to be a lasting, effective, and compassionate charitable 
resource.  

Sincerely, 

  

                     

Stephen Kinney      Jeff Barker 

     Chairman        President 






